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To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing to formally object to the proposed McDonald’s development in Manly Vale due to
multiple concerns regarding environmental impact, traffic safety, compliance with local
planning regulations, and the preservation of the community’s character.

### **1. Oversaturation of Fast-Food Outlets**
There are already **two McDonald’s locations within a 10-minute drive** of the proposed site,
making this development redundant and unnecessary. It does not serve the local community’s
interests but instead oversaturates the area with fast-food options.

### **2. Environmental and Social Concerns**
Fast-food establishments typically lead to increased **litter, food waste, and vermin
attraction**, negatively impacting hygiene and the broader ecosystem. Additionally, such
locations often become **late-night gathering spots**, leading to **noise pollution, vandalism,
and public disturbances**.

### **3. Conflict with Community Character and Local Businesses**
Manly Vale is known for its **community-focused development** and **local business
culture**. The presence of a major fast-food chain threatens the survival of **independent
cafés and restaurants**, diminishing diversity in food options and economic sustainability for
smaller operators.

### **4. Signage Violations and Built Form Issues**
The proposed **9-meter illuminated pylon sign** is **inconsistent with the Manly DCP 2013
(Part 4.4.3) and SEPP (Industry and Employment) 2021 guidelines**. The excessive height
and brightness **contradict established planning principles**, disrupt local aesthetics, and
create potential **visual hazards** near a roundabout.

### **5. Traffic Congestion and Safety Hazards**
- The traffic report acknowledges **queue lengths of up to 339m**, significantly worsening
congestion.
- The roundabout at **Hayes and Roseberry Streets** is unlikely to ease traffic pressure and
may lead to **illegal u-turns** and safety hazards.






